
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PESU NEWSLETTER 

January 2025 PESUONLINE.COM 

From Our Union President 

Happy New Year to all!  

As we embark upon another year’s  journey, your union plans to work 

tirelessly to preserve our bargaining power through effective 

negotiations......  

“We are Dem andi ng A Seat At The Table!"  

I remain committed to ensuring that our legal rights are protected 

while diligently promoting the welfare of our members.  

On behalf of the PESU Executive Board, we are humbled by the 

opportunity to serve and look forward to leading with you.  

In Solidarity,  

Lisa Maddox Douglas

PESU President 

Negotiations with the County of Essex 

for Supervisors & Administrators 

contracts are ongoing.   

 

We wish to congratulate the Holiday 

Committee for their efforts in 

producing the 2024 Holiday Party.   

A great night of food, music, and 

dancing was enjoyed by all. 

If interested in joining one of our many committees,  

please email pesuprez@pesuonline.com 



  

Happy New Year Everyone, 

The Christmas gifts have been purchased, given, and hopefully paid for.  A new year 

has rolled in.  The Metro Transportation Authority has implemented congestion 

pricing for NYC visitors, and many have resolved to get their financial house in 

order. 

Businesses use reporting companies when making decisions such as who to hire, 

what interest rate to charge, or who to take on as a customer.  The Fair Credit 

Reporting Act allows consumers to request a copy of their credit report for free 

annually. 

If the fun of finances is in your plan, visit www.annualcreditreport.com to get your free 

credit report from the big three credit reporting companies: TransUnion, Equifax, & 

Experian.  If you want a report from number four visit:   https://www.innovis.com/ 

Even more useful information, such as employment screening, tenant screening, 

check and bank account screening, personal property insurance, and more can be 

found at:    

https://www.consumerfinance.gov/consumer-tools/credit-reports-and-scores/consumer-reporting-

companies/companies-list/ 

 

Are you Real ID Ready? 

Are you planning a flight this year?  Starting May 7, 2025, if you’re planning to fly 
domestically in the US, The Transportation Safety Authority (TSA) will require 

fliers to have a Real ID compliant driver's license/ID, US Passport or other 

document to fly.  The requirement for  Real IDs was planned for 2021, but delayed 

due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Now, starting in May it is set to go into effect.   

Get ready or get delayed! 

A list of acceptable identification appears on the TSA page: 

Acceptable Identification at the TSA Checkpoint | Transportation Security 

Administration 

https://www.tsa.gov/travel/security -screening/identification 

To setup an appointment to get a Real ID compliant Driver's License or non-driver ID 

visit the following website and remember to gather your 6 points of information to 

prepare. 

REAL ID NJ is Coming May 7, 2025 | NJMVC REAL ID 

https://www.nj.gov/mvc/realid/ 

  

http://www.annualcreditreport.com/
https://www.innovis.com/
https://www.consumerfinance.gov/consumer-tools/credit-reports-and-scores/consumer-reporting-companies/companies-list/
https://www.consumerfinance.gov/consumer-tools/credit-reports-and-scores/consumer-reporting-companies/companies-list/
https://www.tsa.gov/travel/security-screening/identification
https://www.tsa.gov/travel/security-screening/identification
https://www.tsa.gov/travel/security-screening/identification
https://www.nj.gov/mvc/realid/
https://www.nj.gov/mvc/realid/


 

January is National Mentoring Month. 

“The delicate balance of mentoring someone is not creating them in your own 

image, but giving them the opportunity to create themselves” - Steven Spielberg 

February 20, 2025 is National Leadership Day. 

On this day, we recognize the impact that leaders have had on our lives. 

Don't confuse bosses with leaders.  A leader doesn't necessarily need to be a 

boss to lead.  Anyone can be a leader.  John C. Maxwell defined leadership as 

"Leadership is influence.  Nothing more, nothing less."  

March is Women's History Month. 

During the month of March, we recognize the contributions that women have 

made as educators, mentors and leaders. 

1920 - Women are granted the right to vote thanks to the 19th Amendment.  

1968 - Shirley Chisholm a strong supporter of black civil rights and women's rights. In 

1968, The unbought and unbossed Chisholm was the first Black woman to be elected to 

the United States Congress.  

1981 - Sandra Day O’Connor is the first woman appointed to the United States Supreme 

Court. 

1983 - Sally Ride becomes the first woman in space. 

1984 - Geraldine Anne Ferraro - An American politician, diplomat and attorney.  She 

served in the United States House of Representatives and nominee for vice president in 

the 1984 presidential election, this made her the first female vice-presidential nominee 

representing a major American political party.     

2016 - Hillary Rodham Clinton is the first woman to be nominated for president by a 

major political party. 

2024 - Kamala Harris, First female U.S. Vice-President, making her the highest ranking 

female official in US History and the first African American and the first Asian 

American vice president. The 49th Vice President became the  Democratic party's nominee 

in the 2024 U.S. presidential election, becoming the second woman nominated for 

president by a major U.S. political party. 

“Women earn about Women earn 16% less than men on average” according to 

forbes.com’s gender pay gap statistics in 2025. 



 

 

TIME: 

Prep:      7 minutes 

Cook:  21 minutes 

 

EQUIPMENT: 

1 large pot 

 

INGREDIENTS: 

2 tablespoons olive oil 

1 medium onion - chopped 

1 red bell pepper -chopped 

2 carrots peeled & finely chopped 

2 stalks celery chopped 

3 cloves garlic minced 

3 cups vegetable broth 

28 ounce can diced tomatoes  

       or 3 cups tomatoes, chopped 

1 cup frozen corn 

15-ounce canned pinto beans, drained & rinsed 

15-ounce canned black beans, drained & rinsed 

15-ounce canned kidney beans, drained & rinsed 

1 Tablespoon tomato paste 

1 ½ Tablespoon chili powder 

1 ½ Tablespoon cumin 

2 Teaspoon oregano 

½ Teaspoon salt 

⅛ Teaspoon cayenne pepper 

½ Tablespoon red wine vinegar 

 

TOPPINGS: 

Cilantro 

Sour Cream 

Shredded Cheddar Cheese 

Corn Chips 

 

 

INSTRUCTIONS: 

 

1. Heat oil on medium in a large stock pot.   

Add onion, pepper,  carrots,  celery and garlic.  

Stir and sauté for 3-5 minutes.  

2. Add broth,  tomatoes,  corn,  beans,  tomato 

paste,  and spices.   

Stir together.  Increase heat,  bring mixture to a 

boil,  and boil lightly (slightly more than a 

simmer) for 12-15 mins.  

3. Bring heat to low and stir in red wine vinegar.  

After 1 minute,  remove from heat.  

4. Scoop into bowls and have fun with toppings!  
 

Kid-Friendly Non-Spicy Chili 

Published:  November 13, 2019  

Modified February 27, 2022 

by Marcie Groller 

https://platein28.com 


